

# The Voice of the Village

## Hilbert, WI

### December 2020

From the Village Board – Highlights from the Board Meeting:

#### The Village Board approved the following:

- Appointment of Andy King as the Village's attorney for 2021.
- 2021 Lease agreements for the Welcome to Hilbert signs.
- Resolution 2020\_10 regarding the reallocation of the Plappert Road Reserve to Village Meadows Reserve.
- Resolution 2020\_11 regarding the dedication of the out lots purchased as Thorn Creek Drive.
- Resolution 2020\_12 regarding the Declaring Public Depositories for 2021.
- Resolution 2020\_13 regarding the placement of 2020 budgeted items not being expensed into respective reserve funds.
- The appointment of Judy Casper as an election inspector.
- The setting of acreage for rental for 2021 for the Village Meadows Subdivision area with no changes from the previous year.
- The contract from Robert E. Lee and Associates, Inc. regarding the 2021 Well Station No. 4 Filter System Engineering Services Proposal.
- To send Mark Fochs to the training regarding cross connection control in April 2021.

#### The Village received notice of the following:

- Receipt of the quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of \$1,905.37.
- Notice of receipt of the 2<sup>nd</sup> installment of Shared Revenue for 2020 in the amount of \$333,260.20.
- Notice of 2020 First Dollar Credit in the amount of \$72.45.
- Notice of 2020 Lottery Credit in the amount of \$177.54.
- Notice of 2020 State School Tax Credit/Estimated Aid in the amount of \$124,160.29 and estimated aid of \$1,515,527.
- The final 2021 Adopted Budget Packet All Funds.

#### **Become Active in your Local Government!**

If you thought about running for local office, here is your opportunity! Nomination papers for the 2021 Spring Election can begin circulation on December 1<sup>st</sup> and the deadline for returning them is 5 p.m. on Tuesday, January 5<sup>th</sup>. The papers need to turned in to the Village Clerk's office. There are 3 Village Trustees positions up for election and 1 Village President position. If you have any questions or wish to run for one of the offices, please stop in or call the clerk's office at (920)853-3241.

-Over-

#### Clerk's Office Holiday Hours

The Clerk's office will be closed on December 24<sup>th</sup> and 25<sup>th</sup> and January 1<sup>st</sup> to celebrate the holidays. If you need immediate help please call the employee on-call at (920) 418-3272.

#### Village Meadows Subdivision: Lots Available for Sale!

Welcome to Hilbert's newest subdivision! Village Meadows was created by the Village to help spur further residential development in conjunction with the Village's continued commercial and industrial growth. Located directly across the street from our largest industry, Sargento Foods and just south of the School District of Hilbert campus, this new subdivision is a great area to build your next home and locate your family! The first phase consists of 14 residential lots and is part of a 50-acre parcel that will only be developed for residential purposes. The lots are currently available for sale. If you are interested in purchasing one of these lots, or to see which lots are still available, please contact *Kendall Thiel at Thiel Real Estate at 920-849-2222 or 920-374-0501.* 

<u>Next Regular Board Meeting</u>: Tuesday, January 12, 2021 - 7 p.m. @ the Hilbert Community Center Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com

Village Clerk's Office: (920) 853-3241